




June newsletter!  Normally this would be filled with enthusiasm and optimism for the 
glorious summer to come, and our list of projects and missions accomplished.   
Unfortunately what we have is uncertainty, questions that have no definite answers 
and perhaps even a touch of fear about the future.  
 
Every day since March 19 when the county shut down we have all wondered when we 
can reopen and get back to normal.  All the while we are besieged with conflicting  
predictions, estimates and even data on whether things are getting better, worse or the 
same.  It has even gotten political instead of medical.  
 
In this confusing and maddening situation it is left to the E-Board and me to decide 
what we can and cannot do, what we should or should not do, and keep in mind the 
best interests of Post 624.  
 
With all this in mind we have decided to open the Post on the 23rd of May.  The Club 
Room capacity is now 39 including the bartender, social distancing will be enforced 
just like every other bar or restaurant.  I have decided that we will have our regular 
meeting on June 2nd, E-Board at 6:15 PM, meeting at 7:00 PM as always.   
The E-Board will discuss tentative schedule for meals and activities to return to normal. 
Hopefully we will have reliable information by that time.  Definite meal scheduling will 
be determined by those providing the service, and will be announced as soon as  
possible.  Back Bar service will be determined by the Bar Committee.  
 
Hopefully the July newsletter will be more inspiring and uplifting, but we are all in this 
together and we survived Roller Disco with our civilization intact, we will survive this.  
 
God Bless America 
God Bless us all, 
 
Mark  

COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

JUNE 2020 



Meals should show TBD we don’t know if meals will be served in June yet.  So use 
TBD until the commander decides when the kitchen will be opened. 
 
The Post will begin a slow reopening on Saturday May 23.  Memorial Day was  
cancelled so we will not have to serve breakfast on Memorial Day Monday.  The Poppy 
drive has been cancelled until next year.  The Lockharts have cancelled their tours  
until the fall.  We will try to get them on Labor Day or Veterans Day.  The kitchen will 
reopen later in June we hope.  WE will have an election at the June meeting.  The 
Auxiliary will be installing new officers in July sometime.  Our veterans are holding their 
officers over one more year due to the virus and the slow reopening of the state.   
 
At the emergency executive board meeting the nominating committee turned in the list 
of nominations.  They are:  President - Retta Morton; 1st Vice - Betty Hovey; 2nd  
vice - Susan Huff; Secretary - Barb Gatewood; Treasurer - Deborah Sutton;  
Chaplain - Katherine Lacroix; Historian - Linda Loafman; Sgt. At-Arms - Sheila Marlow; 
Asst. Sgt. at-Arms - Janis Sunderland; The Executive Board - Shirley Dull, Sheila Spry, 
Carolyn Worthley. 
The Laurie Care Center asked for help in getting face masks made.  I want to shout 
out a grateful thank you to Susann Huff and Deb Sutton on cutting and putting together 
150 masks.  I understand they are still doing more.  Thanks so much ladies for  
stepping up. 
 
Kent Memorial blood drive is Friday, June 12, 1-5:30 
 
We still have the Rifle Raffle you can get the raffle tickets for the rifle online under the 
‘newsletter/calendar.’  The drawing is still being held on the 4th of July. 
 
Community for Christ has had an increase of families to help this year due to the 
closed down for the COVID-19 epidemic.  The W. Central Action Agy. Closed for a 
while and CFC picked up Stover and the Versailles areas.  If you can help they need 
the following items: 
Paper towels 
Baked beans 
Bag of potatoes  
Pudding & Jello in individual packaging (kids are home) 
 Anything like a chef boyarde items or Mac & cheese are really liked 
Canned fruit  
Juice drinks 
Bacteria  killing wipes or hand sanitizer 
Any kind of cleaner with bleach 
 
Jane 



 
 

SAL 

BY NOW we NORMALLY  would have had  great reunions with our snowbirds, and be 
planning all sorts of fun things. Everything is so uncertain that all meals are to be  
announced, the only thing I know for sure is Staying Safe should be TOP PRIORITY 
for all.   
On a much more exciting subject; Congratulations to DEB & MARK everyone wishes 
them a bright and happy future. 
I AM DOING FINE AND HOPE TO SEE ALL ASAP 
 
BOB WORTHLEY 
816-850-4935 

RIDERS 

 
We hope everyone is doing well and has avoided the Covid19. We will start having our 
monthly meetings now that the Post has reopened. This month we’ll be electing new 
officers for the coming year in June. If necessary, we have been told by the state  
director we can roll the same officers over from the current year. 
 
The Missouri State Legacy Ride is still on schedule. We’ll organize a few rides as 
weather permits for those who would like to attend. 
 
We have the 1991 Harley-Davidson motorcycle to raffle. Deb Sutton  has the tickets for 
those who are interested to buy or help sell. 
 
All Honor Flights have been cancelled through August 31, 2020 
Be safe and looking forward to seeing everyone at the Legion. 
 
 
Ted York 
Director 
American Legion Riders 
Zack Wheat Post 624 
509-539-2535 







MESSAGE FROM THE GOLF TOURNAMENT  
CHAIRMAN  

Our annual golf tournament for 2020 will be August 21. Noon shotgun  
start at Versailles Country Club. Last year we collected over 80 hole  

sponsors. I would like to get more this year. It cannot be done without help.  
Too much running and work for one or two people. Any help you can give  
collecting sponsors or attendance prizes would be greatly appreciated. This  
is one of our largest fundraisers. Remember more hands make less work.  

Any questions call: Don Basler 873-9905. 

AMERICAN LEGION POST 624  
4 PERSON SCRAMBLE 

Rollings Hills Country Club  
13986 Country Club Road  

Versailles , Mo 65084  
573-378-5109  

Friday, August 21, 2020 

AMERICAN LEGION GOLF TOURNAMENT 
HOLE SPONSOR 

Yes, I would like to sponsor a hole in the American  
Legion Post. 624 four person scramble on August 21,  
2020 at a cost of $50.00. Shot gun start at 12:00 noon.  

'Proceeds from this tournament will go to The American  
Legion Post 624 Programs.  

Business or Organization Name:    
 Business or Organization  Address: 

                 Business or Organization Phone Number:    
Make Sponsor Checks Payable to: Amer, Legion #624 

Mail To: Don Basler, 413 Copperstone Rd. #2,  
Camdenton, MO 65020. 

For More Information: 573-873-9905  



AMERICAN LEGTON POST 624 
                         4 Person Scramble 

 
Rolling Hills Country Club  

13986 Country Club Rd., Hwy 5  
Versailles, MO 65084 573-378-5109  

Friday, August 21, 2020  
American Legion Post 624  

Entries must be received by August 1, 2020  

Proceed will go to: American Legion Programs 

Shotgun start at 12:00 noon 

     Cost will be $240.00 per four person team, $60.00 per person. Entry fee  
      includes 18 holes w/cart,  two mulligans per player, insurance on all par  

         threes, prize money and attendance prizes Also includes post-tournament  
               meal at the go1f course. Prize money will be awarded by flights. Prizes also  

                 awarded for longest putt and closest to the pin on designated holes. Shotgun  
start at 12:00 noon, Teams may be comprised of men, women or both. 

 
 

HOLE IN ONEꞏ #2 

Provided by Hulett Chevrolet, Buick, GMC  
Camdenton, MO 65020 

PRIZES ON ALL PAR 3'S 

Team Captain: 
Phone: 
Team Member: 
Team Member: 
Team Member: 
Make Entry Fee Check Payable To: American Legion Post 624 
Mail to : Don Basler; 413 Copperstone Rd, #2, Camdenton MO 65020 
For Info: 573-873-9905 






